
FORMAT OF THE ONLINE SPRING NATIONALS. 
 
There have been some enquiries regarding the 
Seniors and Women’s Teams that are not 
being offered in the upcoming online event. 
There is no plan to run the Women’s or 
Seniors’ Teams at the Spring Nationals or 
later.  The NSWBA Events Committee firmly 
believes that players do not want to sit in front 
of a computer for 10-14 days straight to play 
bridge.  Hence a decision was made to space 
out the events and to offer those we thought 
would attract the biggest entries.  Both 
Seniors’ and Women’s events have been 
declining in popularity, even as f2f events, and 
have limited fields. 
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